Island Manager Report July 13, 2019

Administration:

- Thank you to the office staff for taking care of all member requests
- Thank you to the ferry crew for all you do for HMC during this very busy season. The use of two loading lanes with safety cones has now continued after meeting to cover safety concerns.
- Thank you to who Island volunteers fixed a hole in the decking on the island side honey bucket, thank you to: Wayne Snyder and Steve Ohlsen, with assistance Leslie Sanderson, Jim Davies and Joe LaPoint
- USCG preliminary assessment for late inspection in March was responded to and the final ruling of the USCG lowered the penalty to \$1,000.00 vs the original \$8,000.00.
- Thank you to departing Roads Chair, Curt Haney, as he steps down from the committee.
 Curt and the committee made huge contribution to the island roadways and ditches this past year.
- The Road Committee has new chair, Dan Marten, thank you Dan. Dan will take over the responsibilities this month.

July 3 there was to be an additional deckhand, due to a schedule miscommunication between the office and the crew this did not occur. We understand the frustration with the long wait times at the busiest time of year. Adjustments to our planning have been made to avoid this happening in the future.

Safety alert

Aluminum ladders have been added to the boat docks for emergencies only, please ensure these are not used for jumping on and off the docks. Boat propellers could seriously injure anyone jumping off the docks.

Departments/Committees

Maintenance: Gary Wanzong to report

Parks: Jim Davies to report

Policies: Mike Gage to report

Roads: Curt Haney to report

Water: Charles Smith is out on leave returning in July

Please call Jane Wooster in the office, 253-884-9350 for immediate needs

Rules: One case is open and a hearing scheduled

Legal Liaison: There are 22 delinquencies; 10 with our attorney for action.